APPENDIX D

Strategic Planning and Budget Committee Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2007
Attending:  Sudip Ghosh, Dennis Mays, Randall Newnham (Chair).
Discussion with Dennis Mays on the college budget
A.  Extra funds for this year  (see attached report from Dennis)
We now have about $1,000,000 in extra temporary funding for this year.

Part of this is due to higher than expected enrollment and retention, part to a misunderstanding with UP on how they were calculating our budget.

This figure may actually rise slightly, since Dennis is being conservative in estimating the extra funds we will receive for spring enrollments.

The College Administrative Council met on Tuesday, March 6, to allocate the funds.

See attached details.

Highlights:
$343k reserved for next year’s payment on the 17+ acres of land purchased beyond current land. 

Almost $200k reserved for future projects (new building, for example)

$90k for new seats, etc., in Perkins Auditorium

$50k for proper a/c in Luerssen classrooms (incl. rooms 23 and 24)

$60k for addition to faculty travel and RDG funding

(Questions:  how to divide between these 2 goals and between 3 divisions?  Can faculty receive more than $2k per person this year?  Can some be carried over?)

New requests:
$43k for taxes on our new land purchase?

(The committee strongly feels that it is not legal for PSU to be taxed on this land, and urges the administration to take legal action.  If any PSU property which is not “currently used for classes” can be taxed, all PSU campuses potentially owe huge taxes.  PSU central cannot permit this, and should provide us legal help.)
It is important to note that (unfortunately!) this improved budget picture does not translate directly into a larger pool for pay increases for next year.

All PSU units are given an amount for salaries based on PSU’s overall finances, calculated after we know next year’s state appropriation and tuition increase.  This pool is a percentage of the unit’s current overall salary figure.  Thus (unfortunately) units like Berks (which are successful) get the same percentage to distribute as units that are losing money. 
B.  Prospects for next year and beyond

Challenges include:  

1. UP’s decision to cap the number of new UP-bound freshmen we can take in fall 2007 at 800. 
2. Next year we will have to give back 1% of our budget in “recycling” to meet recent shortfalls in the Commonwealth system.  But that is better than this year, when 2% was taken.  And hopefully, for 2008-09, this giveback will disappear.

Overall, thanks to large enrollments this year (most will stay next year) and carryover budget for next year, the 2007-08 budget looks pretty good.

2008-09 is less certain.  The cap on enrollments will really start to bite then, unless we can get more students into our 4 year degrees.

C.  Academic Affairs Budget

The committee also considered a detailed breakdown of the academic affairs budget provided by Dennis.  It was decided that this could not be shared in detail with the Senate, since it contains many items related to individuals (RDG amounts, start-up funds, etc.) which should be confidential.  However, if there are questions we may be able to answer them.
The Committee will next meet with Lisa Shibley to discuss evaluation of the current Strategic Plan and plans for writing the next one.

